
Richard Mulvaney has been involved with museums 

for all his working life. After completing his Graduate  

Diploma in Museum Studies in Melbourne in 1983 

he worked at the Australian War Memorial and 

Australian Institute of Aboriginal Studies in Canberra 

and then Sovereign Hill in Ballarat. In 1989 he 

became the founding director of the Bradman 

Museum in Bowral, NSW. He is now director of the 

Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery.
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Upcoming Events
10th July  

Weekly Meeting                                 
Launceston Aquatic Centre       
Chair: Janice Devine                          
Speaker: TBA                                 
MM: Lou Mason                                       
7am - 8am

17th July  

Casual Weekly Meeting                                 
Launceston Aquatic Centre - Cafe                              
7am - 8am

24th July  

Weekly Meeting                                 
Launceston Aquatic Centre          
Chair: Lou Mason                          
Speakers: John and Lesley Dare                          
MM: Marcus Courtney                             
7am - 8am                                 

31st July  

Weekly Meeting                                 
Launceston Aquatic Centre          
Chair: Marcus Courtney                        
Speaker: TBA                                
MM: Leigh Tuppini                             
7am - 8am                                  

President: Melissa Carlton OAM
Secretary: Alderman Danny Gibson  (Paul Harris Fellow)
Treasurer: Judy McLean OAM (Paul Harris Fellow)

This week’s guest speaker:

Did you know ?
Rotary has 34,282 Clubs and over   

1.2 Million members worldwide

Caro Brown, Paul Harris Fellow
On Friday evening, Caro Brown was awarded a Paul Harris Fellow from RC 

Longford.  In awarding the PHF, RC Longford acknowledged Caro's support 

to DG James Wilcox over the past 18 months and her effort in supporting 

their Club with the District Conference.  Caro was awarded the PHF together 

with District Conference Chair, Dennis Dwyer.  DG James was quite 

emotional in awarding both Awards to the recipients and to say that Caro 

was 'speechless' is an understatement.  As you may recall, Caro was a 

recipient last year from our Club, so this Award means that she now is a 

multiple PHF recipient and so, she now has a new PHF 'sapphire pin'.  

Caro Brown and District Governor James Wilcox



The RAWCS (Rotary Australia World Community Service) Rotahomes project 
is an ongoing project to build low cost housing to alleviate subhuman living 
conditions for impoverished families in Fiji.    Volunteers working with the 
community residents have built 705 homes in country areas and 111 homes 
at Koripita community in Lautoka.

The project has two distinct focuses, providing cyclone proof homes and 
providing a comprehensive community development program.    This is the 
third time that Tamar Sunrise has had volunteers assist in this project.  
Current members Peta Dolan and Lou Mason have been volunteers for K1 
(the first town) where 85 homes were built.  This year, we will have three 
members (Caro Brown, Peta Dolan and Melissa Carlton) working on K2 
which will involve the construction of simple timber framed and steel clad 
homes each with a kitchen/shower and toilet block. 

We also hope to provide support for the community program in Koripita 
while we are there.  More on this at our meeting next week.

For those who wish to see pictures and learn more about the project, visit:  
http://www.rotary9830.org.au/koroipita.htm
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Rotary Club of 

International ServiceClub & District 
Calendar

6th July  

Wynyard Music Hall

9th-19th July  

Windward Bound Youth Leadership 
Challenge

Did you know ?
In 2012, Rotary International         

raised over $3,000,000,000 USD 

$1.2 Billion of that was funded 

towards global polio eradication.
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President: Melissa Carlton OAM
Secretary: Alderman Danny Gibson  (Paul Harris Fellow)
Treasurer: Judy McLean OAM (Paul Harris Fellow)

Missing 
something ?

If you want to add, change, edit  

events, or reports for the       

newsletter email our club       

secretary Danny, at

secretary@tamarsunrise.com.au
Melissa Carlton, Caro Brown and Peta Dolan 
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